
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
PROCEEDINGS 

  The Grundy County Board of Supervisors met in a regular session in the Supervisors’ room at 
the Grundy County Courthouse on April 28, 2025, at 8:55 a.m. Chairperson Nederhoff called the 
meeting to order with the following members present: Vandehaar, Pabst, Kopsa, and Schildroth. 
  At 8:55 a.m., Chairperson Nederhoff opened the public hearing on the Grundy County 911 
Service Board FY2026 Budget and Certificate of Taxes. There was no member from the public 
present who spoke in favor of or against the proposed budget and certificate of taxes.  
  At 8:56 a.m., Chairperson Nederhoff closed the public hearing.  
  At 9:00 a.m., the Board opened the meeting by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  Motion was made by Vandehaar and seconded by Kopsa to approve the minutes of the 
previous meeting. Carried unanimously.  
  Jeff Skalberg, County Engineer, discussed department matters.  
  Motion was made by Schildroth and seconded by Pabst to approve new hire Trenten Hook to 
the Secondary Roads Department. Carried unanimously.  
  Linda Keezer, county resident, discussed national security at the local level with the Board of 
Supervisors.  
  Alan Tscherter, County Auditor, discussed internal changes to Iowa Governmental Health Care 
Plan billing and Employee Benefit Systems account administration.  
  Motion was made by Pabst and seconded by Kopsa to approve the request for use of 
Courthouse Grounds from the Kling Public Library. Carried unanimously. 
  Motion was made by Schildroth and seconded by Vandehaar to approve Commitment to 
Continue Membership in ICAP, Anniversary Information Acknowledgement, and Member Proxy 
and authorize chairperson to sign the same. Carried unanimously.  
  Motion was made by Kopsa and seconded by Schildroth to approve Auditor Interfund Transfer 
#1518. Carried unanimously.  
  Updates on various board and committee meetings were given.  
  Motion was made by Kopsa and seconded by Pabst to adjourn the meeting. Carried 
unanimously.  
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